May 10, 2005

HVCB Task Force on TRV Associated with Transformer Limited Faults 

The task force met this morning with 28 interested people in attendance. We are at long last beginning to see some progress in the collection of data on determining the natural frequency of transformers. Several members have now sent data to Ken Edwards of BPA who had graciously agreed to act as a coordinator in the collection of data. We received another break- through in that we were advised that Doble Engineering Co. would be willing to share their transformer test data to aid in this project. I thank Bill Fernihough and Chuck Sweetser of Doble for their efforts to aid in this way.

There were still questions on how to make these measurements and I agreed to send a diagram by E-mail to all that signed the registration sheet on how to connect the measuring instrumentation and ground the transformer for the needed measurements. We expect most transformers will have TRV frequencies that are covered by existing standards. However, we do need to verify that this is in fact the case. 

Mel Smith 

